
Vol. 69  No.1 Founded in 1926 January 5, 2018

cont. page 5

Website                 
          www.mrti.org 

       Board of Directors  

President - Gayle Marko         
         952-920-1395     

President -Elect                             
Barbara Kuenne -763-542-9890  
BGKWOW1@gmail.com 

Recording Secretary                 
Christine Poppe - 612-588-8722                         
chpop001@gmail.com 

Asst. Recording Secretary             
Deb Becker - 612-339-4772        
beledeb@aol.com                                                                

Corresponding Secretary               
David Rolek -  952-894-4925    
drnrd@aol.com 

Asst. Corresponding Secretary 
Joanne Lambrecht - 952-470-4216                      
joanne.lambrecht@yahoo.com    

Treasurer -  Robert Ryder 
952-239-6741  pappyryder@gmail.com 

Asst. Treasurer / Scholarship Chair  
Sylvia Farrells - 952-888-8771      
angelseyf@gmail.com  

Legislative chair - Ed Andersen     
763-577-9699   ea5377@gmail.com 

Membership Chair  - Denny Lander        
612-926-8478  dlander222@gmail.com 

Investments Chair - Larry Risser                                       
612-922-6596  lerisser10@gmail.com  

Past President - Gregory McDaniels 
651-695-9563   
gregorylm@usfamily.net   

continued p.7 

After School…
The Newsletter of Minneapolis Retired Teachers Inc.

Monroe Crossing Rings in the Holidays!

On December 19, a capacity crowd of MRTI members filled the 
Eagles Club to enjoy a special holiday-themed concert by Monroe 
Crossing. Their blue-grass music is a favorite of our members 
and their popularity around the world makes any time they can 
entertain us a special treat. In honor of the holiday season, they 
offered foot-stomping, high-energy renditions of both sacred 
songs (“Joy to the World,” “O Holy Night”) and secular favorites  
(“Winter Wonderland,” “Let it Snow,” “There’s No Place Like 
Home for the Holidays,”) that had everyone singing along with 
joy in our hearts.
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Winter - Spring Program 
Schedule 

        

 January 16 - Steve Chicoine 
will speak on World World I 

February 20 - 
          Stone Arch Band 

    
March 20 - Laura MacKenzie       
      presents Irish Music  

April 17 - “Meet Minneapolis” 
A Tourist & Resident 
Information Center 

May 15 — MPS  Washburn     
   students will present     
   excerpts from “Hairspray”  

June Field trip - “Guys and Dolls” at        
         the Old Log Theater - Date and  
         time to be announced   
  

January - Make-your-own sandwich bar              
February -  Chicken pot pies            

March - Corned Beef  & Cabbage         
April- Hamburger on a Bun                  

May- Chicken breast stuffed with 
broccoli & cheese 

As always, a vegetarian option is 
available; just let your caller know or 
contact Gayle Marko. No other options 
are possible. Phone callers record both 

names and phone numbers for 
reservations which will be checked off  at 

the ticket table. No-shows will be billed for 
the cost of  the luncheon.  

If  you have NOT been called by Monday, a 
week before the luncheon, and you wish 
to attend, please call Gayle Marko to 

make a reservation: 952-920-1395.  

Interested in political activity? 

Retired Teachers Council 59  (RTC 59)           

 Soup, Salad & Substance Luncheons 

  Feb 27, March 27,April 24, May 22, 2018      
11:30 am                                                                     

MFT Local 59 Office, 67 8th Avenue NE, Mpls  
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Jean Albrightson, Astrid Alexander, 
Jeanette Andersen, Allen Anderson, 
Christine Anderson, Dorothy L. 
Anderson, Dotte Anderson,  Edwin 
Anderson,  Karen M. Anderson, James 
Andrews,  Doris Arnold,                
Patricia Arnold  

Anne Bartel, Aroti Bayman, Scott Bean, 
Jules Beck, Nancy Bell, George & 
Janice Beske, Marcia Birney, Linda 
Bjorklund, Louise Botko, Delora 
Brewer, William Brody,  Cynthia 
Brown, Bonnie Bruinooge, JoAnne 
Buggey, Susan Bunnell, Josephine 
Bunton, Greg Byer.  

Kathy Cahill, Janelle Camp,  Alphonsa 
Cannon, Darryl Carter, Charles Clarke, 
Leonard Coequyt, Dorothy Colvin, 
Barbara Covart, Donna Crewe, Jackie 
Cronin, Lu Ellen Curran  

Judy Dabruzzi,  Judy Davidson, 
Dorothy DeFreese, Jean Doolittle, Mary 
Kay Dorniden, Rita Drone, Claire 
Dryke, Barbara Dulac, Michele Dunn  

Karen Erickson, Kristi Erickson, 
Pamela Evangelist  

Lee and Mary Ann Fabel, Patricia 
Fahey, James & Sylvia Farrells, Patty 
Feeney, Nancy Fowler, Carol Freeman, 
Geri Fridgen, Richard Friedrichsen, 
Joyce Ovick Fuhrman   

Mary Ellen Gallick, Mary Ann        
Gilbertson, Kathe Gouette, Donna 
Grant,Bernadette Green,                   
Carole Gupton 

Gail Hanson, Richard Hanson, Whitney 
Hartley, Dale & Lynne Hendrickson, 

Judy Hoel, Marcia Hokenson, Sandra 
Hoverson, Jenna Hutchinson  

Art Indelicato, Sandra Irwin  

James Jacobsen, Grace Jaggers, 
Suzanne Jebe, Lauren Johnson, Maria 
Johnson, Stella Jones  

Marilyn Karasov, Ruth Katz, Cynthia 
Kelly, Elmer Koch, Erich Koester, 
Coleen Kosloski, Raymond Kroll, 
Barbara Kuenne, Kathryne Kuhns, 
Janet Kujat  

Margaret La Fleur, Joanne Lambrecht, 
Javan Larson, Carol Lauder, Judith 
Leino, Mary Leoni, Harriet Lerdal, 
Marlene Locascio, Janet Lodholz, Dan 
& Marsha Loewenson, Shari Lysne 

Arthur Maillet, Gayle Marko, Katherine 
May, Virginia May, Michael McClure, 
Linda McGee, Kay McLean, Eleanor 
Meade, Christine Miller, Norman & 
Patricia Moen, Robert Monson, Avis 
Morgan, Nancy Morin, Michael Myers  

David Nelson, Karen Nelson, Marybeth 
Nelson, Rodney Nelson, Eva Neubeck, 
Lynne Nordgren  

Elaine Olson, Jack Oman,  Eileen 
Osland, Nancy Ostmoe,               
Barbara Owens 

Barbara Pederson, De Nise Pellinen, 
Marjorie Penner, Judith Peters, Mary 
Peterson, Roberta Peterson, Joan 
Petroff, Pixie Pixler, Chris Poppe,  
Mary Poulsen, Ed Prohofsky 

Roma Lee Rasmussen, Margaret Reed, 
Arnie Rehmann, Karl Reinhard, Connie 

Retzlaff, Barbara Risken, Larry Risser, 
Rosalind Robbins, Sara Roberson, 
David Rolek, Bonnie Rowell, Kathy 
Runchey, Susan Ryan-Nelson,        
Donald Ryberg, Robert Ryder  

Marlys Sanford, Jane Sasaki, M.J. 
Saviano, Catherine Scanlon, Karen 
Scheib, Anne Scheible, Pamela 
Schreurs, Judith Shapiro, Robert 
Shelton, Margaret Shryer, Nancy 
Simonetti, Diane Simmons,            
Donald Sovell, Alan Sweet  

Hazel Tanner, Genevieve Taylor,         
Joan Threet,  

Janet Ulvin, David Vos 

Velma Warder, Marilyn Watson, Robert 
Wedt, Tom Wells, Sandra Westby,  Jo 
Anne Wilson, Roger Wold, Sheila 
Woodbeck  

Doris Zachery, Patricia Zajac,              
Deb Zwickey                                   

A contribution was made in memory 
of Joan Pickney by Carole 
Cranborook.       

An anonymous contribution and one 
unidentified contribution have also 
been received. 

   2017 MRTI Scholarship Fund Report                              
Each year the MRTI Scholarship Fund offers up to five $2000 scholarships to current teachers and 

paraprofessionals pursuing additional degrees or licensure. As of December 26, 2017 we have received 192 
donations totaling $10,061.00.  THANK YOU, THANK, THANK YOU!!!  

Contributions can still be made for the 2017-2018 school year.  Mail your check to MRTI Scholarship Fund, 5208 
West 111th St., Bloomington, MN  55437.If you have made a contribution, but do not see your name on this list, 
please contact Sylvia Farrells, Scholarship Co-Chair.   
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Did You Know… 

MRTI contributes to 
many programs that 
support Minneapolis 
children?  Your dues 

support annual 
contributions to:                                                                                                                            
- The Assistance  League                               
- Mary’s Place                                                       
- Boys and Girls Clubs                       

of Minneapolis                               
- Jeremiah Program                                           
- Harriet Tubman Center                                     
- Big Brothers/Big Sisters 
of  Twin Cities                              

- St. Joseph’s Home for 
Children                              
- People Serving People                           
- Minneapolis Recreation 
Development 

###

If  you have moved 
within the past year, 
you should probably 
contact TRA 
(info@MinnesotaTRA
.org or 800-657-3669)  
to give them your 
new address, insuring 
that you get your 
MRTI membership 
materials in a timely 
manner. 

Greetings from Gayle 

Happy 2018!  I  hope you enjoyed the holiday 
season and are fully recovered from it!  I am 
looking forward to being President of MRTI. I have 
a great Board to work with, all of whom are eager 
to continue supporting things that have been 
working for MRTI and to find ways to improve on 
things which have not worked as well as we’d 
hoped.          

I do not have a computer - yet I function in this 
world. Please feel free to call me at 952-920-1395 
with any questions, comments or concerns you may 
have. I will return your calls as soon as possible. 

Lunch is an important part of our meetings. We try 
to respond to your concerns; the Eagles are very 
easy to work with and listen to our requests. 

Feel free to contact me or any Board member - 
we’re all listed in the Yearbook. 

Hope to see you at a future meeting!                               
    - Gayle Marko 

Educating the Educators 

As all teachers know, retirement from active teaching does 

not mean retirement from the need to be informed and 

aware of events and actions in the social and political world, 

since they may have a bearing on our lives in retirement.  In 

addition to the delightful, transporting entertainments that 

we enjoy at many of our monthly luncheons, MRTI also 

strives to provide us with timely and important educational 

opportunities, both at our luncheons and at seminars offered 

outside the luncheon schedule.
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Help fund the efforts to Preserve our 
Pensions! Contribute to the Committee 
of Thirteen! 

Donations may be sent to:            

Committee of Thirteen                                         
P.O.Box 1414, Lakeville, MN  55044 

 MRTI Grants at Work
Thanks to a grant from MRTI, third graders at 
Richard R. Green Central Park School were able to 
go to the Como Planetarium.  

At Green, third grade teachers struggled with  a 
lack of hands-on materials to support the fall 
unit on the sun, moon and stars. While they 
went outside to see the sun and the sun’s 
shadows, students were not able to understand 
the movement of the earth, sun and moon as well 
as the planetarium show was able to 
demonstrate. 

Urban students rarely get to see the stars in the 
night sky. The show gave students a feel for the 
night sky and the millions of stars that make up 
a part of our universe. 

Students seemed impressed.  In the words of one 
student, Ahmed,  "Wow, this is just like what we 
learned about!”  

   - Text and photo by Jan Wahl

Monroe Crossing, cont 

Special solos included  “Sound the Bells,’ 
written and performed by violinist Lisa Fuglie 
and “You’re a Mean One, Mr. Grinch,” from the 
animated version of “How the Grinch Stole 
Christmas,” performed by the astonishingly low 
bass voice of banjo player, David Robinson.  

In a touching moment, the band acknowledged 
the presence of Mercedes Tuma, daughter of our 
Board member, the late Margaret Tuma, whose 
enthusiasm for Monroe Crossing and Bluegrass 
music first brought them to us over 3 years ago. 
As a tribute to Margaret’s enthusiastic 
involvement in the Twin Cities’ music and fine 
arts scene, the concert was a wonderful way to 
bring us all into a joyful glow of anticipation for 
a wonderful holiday season. 

Do you have an interesting hobby, 
collection or travel experience you’d like 
to share with fellow MRTI members?  
The Program Committee would like to 
talk with you about presenting a 
luncheon program.  The Twin Cities has 
an amazing amount of art and cultural 
activities going on all the time and 
retired teachers are among the most 
active - as docents, sponsors, concert-
attendees and volunteers. Did you know 
that some of our members have 
volunteered to help with the upcoming 
Super Bowl at US Bank Stadium  in 
February? 
Call or email Program	Chair	-	Deb	Becker																														
612-339-4772			beledeb@aol.com	to talk 
it over.  It’s such fun and so encouraging 
to share your hobbies with friends!	



Educating Educators, cont.

6

On November 2 about 90 MRTI members 
gathered at the Eagles Club to hear from 
Leslee Gold, of Minnesota Medicare 
Consultants.  

This was an enlightening seminar, providing 
information about pending changes to 
Medicare Supplemental Insurance offerings.  
Leslee reviewed and clarified much of the 
language surrounding Medicare,  the kinds of 
insurance available to Minnesotans in the past 
and what to expect in the future.  The goal 
was to help attendees become better informed 

when making their decisions about what 
supplemental insurance would be right for 
them as individuals for 2018 - 2019.

 An estate planning seminar was the program 
for our November luncheon.  A presentation by 
Matt Guttman, attorney with Mullen & Guttman, 

an estate planning law firm, covered a number 
of topics of interest to retired individuals.  These 
topics included:  wills vs. trusts, probate, asset 
protection, Minnesota estate tax, cabin 
ownership related to beneficiary designations, 
and minimizing estate settlement costs.           

This was a great learning opportunity for 
everyone and got several people thinking about 
these issues if they had not already done so. As 
Matt pointed out, for those who had already 
made some of these plans, it is important to 
revisit them periodically to be sure they keep 
pace with family/personal needs and changes.  
Follow up consultations with the law firm were 
offered to those who were interested.

   - text by Elmer Koch
                     - photos by Larry Risser

The MRTI Board is pleased to work with Ms. 
Gold as a resource for our members. We will 
be sponsoring similar informational meetings in 
the future as every year seems to bring new 
challenges to this important issue.
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$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$ 
Have you renewed your MRTI 

membership for 2018?                  
It’s not too late! 

Your $20 dues will provide you with:                                                                 
•the 2018 Yearbook 
•the MRTI Newsletter - 3 times each 
year 
•the opportunity to enjoy our tasty 
monthly luncheons, excellent programs 
and special events                                                         
•access to our MRTI website                                    
•the chance to stay connected to our 
wonderful profession, reconnect with 
colleagues and make new friends. 

Mail your check to:                                             

MRTI                                                                    

P.O. Box 24034 Minneapolis, MN 

55424-0034                                                

$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$          

*** Cut this out & staple into your Yearbook***  

      Yearbook Update 
The following renewed their memberships after the yearbook had gone     

to press: 

JoAnne L. Buggey 
7141 York Ave So - Apt 201, Edina, MN 55435 
952-929-9146                 ljbuggey@msn.com 

Constance R. Chapman 
3280 Stillhouse Lane #309, Atlanta, GA 30339 
404-961-6939 

Clayton F. Freeburg 
610 Tennis Club Dr Apt 308, Fort Lauderdale,  
FL 33311              954-525-3977 

Mary C. Hartman 
6032 12th Ave S., Minneapolis, MN 55417 
612-861-5936          m.hartman1947@gmail.com 

Ardes Johnson 
706 14th Ave. SE, Minneapolis, MN 55414 
612-378-1166 

Josephine A. Kuntz 
222 Center Ridge Drive. Fairview, OR 97024 

Elizabeth A. LeBrun 
2829 Sunset Blvd, Minneapolis, MN 55416 
612-929-0640                elebrun@mn.rr.com 

Margueritte A. Maloney 
1333 Arthur Lane NW #305, Rochester, MN 55901 
507-288-1297 

Sue Townsend 
5105 Oliver Ave S, Minneapolis, MN 55419 
612-926-5795         susan.townsend6@gmail.com 

 ****************************
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Minneapolis Retired Teachers, Inc.  
P.O. Box 24034                  
Minneapolis, MN 55414-0034

MRTI Newsletter January 2018             

Chris Poppe, editor

Articles, opinion essays 
and comments are 

welcome and should be 
directed to: 

Chris Poppe                
3851 Queen Ave. N  
Minneapolis, MN 
55412 
chpop001@gmail.com

Our meeting location                       
Eagles Club #34/ American Legion                
(On the corner of E. 25th St. & 25th Ave. S)  
2507 E. 25th Street                              

Plenty of free parking!
 PRSRTD STD
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